
 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 
Committed to God - through worship, prayer and learning 

Committed to Growth - through knowing God and one another 
Committed to Community - through service and support 

 
Sunday 14th July    Psalm 66:1-8  
7th Sunday after Trinity   Luke 10:25-37  
    
9.00am  Breakfast Church  All Saints Church  
10.30am  Praise and Worship  All Saints Church 
 
Sunday 21st July    Jeremiah 23:1-6  
8th Sunday after Trinity   Psalm 23  

Ephesians 2:11-end 
      Mark 6:30-34,53 end 
 
10.30am  Holy Communion  St Mary’s Church
     

The Prayer for the Week 
 

Generous God, you give us gifts and make them grow: though our faith is 
small as mustard seed, make it grow to your glory and the flourishing of 
your kingdom; through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen 
 

Holy Communion with The Church in the Woottons 
 

During Holy Communion we offer bread in the form of wafers and wine by 
the chalice. For reasons of hygiene we no longer allow wafers to be dipped 
into the chalice.  If you are concerned about drinking from the chalice, 
please receive only the wafer.  



Monday 15th  1.00pm   Funeral of Lorna Ketteringham Mintlyn 
  7.30pm   House Group at Halfacre, Nursery Lane 
  7.30pm   Aspects of Christianity at the Rectory 
Tuesday 16th       9.00am                               Staff prayers at the Rectory 
  2.00pm   House Group at 2 Willow Road 
  2.00pm   Holy Communion at Lower Farm 
Wednesday 17th  9.00am – 12 noon Dropin at NW Village Hall 
  11.00am   Gathered Holy Communion 
Thursday 18th  8.30am   Staff meeting at the Rectory 
  10.00am   Thursday House Group 
  10.30am   Holy Communion at St. Mary’s Church 
 
Monday 22nd 7.30pm   House Group at Halfacre, Nursery Lane 
  7.30pm   Aspects of Christianity at the Rectory 
Tuesday 23rd 9.00am   Staff prayers at the Rectory 
  2.00pm   House Group Willow Road 
  2.30pm   Holy Communion at Wyndham House  
Wednesday 24th 09.00am – 12 noon Dropin NW Village Hall 
Thursday 25th 9.00am    Staff meeting at the Rectory 
  10.00am   Thursday House Group 
  10.30am   Holy Communion at St Mary’s Church 
 
Monday 29th 7.30pm   House Group at Halfacre, Nursery Lane 
Wednesday 31st  9.00am – 12 noon Dropin at NW Village Hal 
Thursday 1st  10.00am   Thursday House Group 
  10.30am   Holy Communion at St. Mary’s Church 

    

Welcome 
 

If you are visiting us for the first time, we hope you enjoy the service and 
feel welcome. If you would like to find out more about The Church in the 
Woottons, please ask one of us in the church or email James at 
james@churchinthewoottons.net or telephone 01553 673742 
 
 
TCITW BANK ACCOUNT – For any donations or payments you may 
wish to make to The Church in the Woottons you can pay by BACS.  We 
bank with Santander, sort code 09-01-29 acc. no. 41920596.  For 
cheques, our account name is “The Church in the Woottons PCC”. 
 

mailto:james@churchinthewoottons.net


A PLEA FROM CALLIE - I am 8 years old, and I have 
recently lost my great granny, GG, to pancreatic cancer. 
I have also lost my great great uncle Graham to the 
same cancer. My great aunt is looking forward to ringing 
the bell after a battle with breast cancer, but my grampa 
Alex will eventually be living with me as he is struggling 
to keep up with his battle with lung cancer.  I was 
watching an episode of Operation Ouch on TV when a 
little girl was given a wig by the Little Princess Trust. I 
am lucky enough to have very long hair  - I can sit on it! 
(see picture).  So, I would like to share it so another girl can have hair to 
make her feel better while she is poorly with cancer and make her feel 
special.  The wigs cost £700 to make and £1000 can buy new drugs for 
research purposes, so I am able to help more than one 
person. Please help me to achieve my goal. I am donating 
12-14 inches of hair.  To donate scan the QR code on the right 
for the link to Callie’s page or go to Just Giving.com and 
search for Callie McCrea. 
 
ASPECTS OF CHRISTIANITY  – James will continue leading the course 
on Paul’s letter to the Ephesians over the next 2 Mondays of July.  
Sessions run from 7.30-9.00pm each week and they will be held in the 
conservatory at the Rectory.  Please ask James or Linda to find out more.  

 
BREAKFAST CHURCH – is held at All Saints Church 9 – 10.00am on 
alternate Sundays - Enjoy breakfast, conversation, a story from the Bible 
and prayers in a very relaxed and informal setting.  Are you 99 years old, 
or still a babe in arms?  Then Breakfast Church is right for you!  Breakfast 
Church is being held today, and  again on Sunday 28th July, at All Saints.  
Please speak to Margaret Ojelade, Carol Holbrook, or Janet Keir to 
find out more.  
 
SUMMER PARTY AT THE RECTORY SUNDAY 28TH JULY – Bishop 
Jane will be joining us for worship at All Saints Church on this day and 
she will come after the service to join us in the Rectory garden.  Linda 
and I invite all of you to join us for a bring and share lunch.  Linda will co-
ordinate this.    After all the rain we have had, the garden should be 
looking green and lush – even though we will be in the midst of a 
wonderful summer by then!  Here’s hoping.. 
 



JAMES’S RETIREMENT – James has announced that he is going to 
retire this year and that his last service will be on Sunday 6th October.  
After this date, James, Linda and Katie will move to their new house in 
North Wootton and James will officially retire on 20th October.  When he 
has retired, James will not be authorised to conduct public worship or 
preach until he has been given Permission to Officiate (PtO) by the 
Bishop of Norwich.   There will be more news soon about what happens 
next i.e. the process to appoint James’s successor.     
 
PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
 

• Peace, reconciliation, justice, and mercy in the World 

• France, a country in political turmoil 

• King’s Lynn Foodbank, the staff team and volunteers 

• Bishop Jane, as she prepares to visit us in two weeks time 

• Members of our Parochial Church Council (PCC) 

• Penny in her role as editor and publisher of Contact 

• Our staff team, James, Linda, Margaret and Nigel 

• The Church in the Woottons mission to reach out to the 

community with the good news of Jesus Christ. 

• Our new Prime Minister and His Majesty’s government  

• Newly elected MPs and those who have lost their seats 

• The family and friends of Lorna Ketteringham who died 
recently 

   

Rector  James Nash: 673742: james@churchinthewoottons.net  
  The Rectory, 47 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton, in 
  PE30 3JA 
  James’ day off is usually Friday 
LLM  Margaret Ojelade: Margaret.Ojelade@churchinthewoottons.net 
Secretary  Catherine Knox: 673742      
  rectoryoffice@churchinthewoottons.net  
  Catherine works on Monday and Wednesday 10-1.00pm  
Church website  www.churchinthewoottons.net 
All Saints Church Manor Road, North Wootton PE30 3PZ  
St Mary’s Church Church Lane, South Wootton, PE30 3LJ 
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